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My wife and I had the pleasure of taking Mr. Naso and his wife for lunch, 9 
days before his 94th Birthday. You may use any of the pictures that you want. 
Sorry about the flowers, they were in his yard and my wife had to take pic-
tures of them. 

Stephen Moddle 1953 



Bob 

I spoke to Lorraine Kirwan from our class of 1964. She 
wants to fill out a biographical sketch. Please forward her a 
copy so she can fill it in and send it back. Thanks so much. 

Moe (Maureen Uss) 1964 

When asked about the difference between 

genius and stupidity Mr. Einstein an-

swered, "Genius has its limits." 

Lorraine… 

See attached…Fill it out and send back to me. 

Thanks 

love yah buffalo bob 

Dear Bob 

Wanted to wish you a Happy Easter…enjoy your day! Also wanted to find out if 
you got my biographical sketch? Oh, by the way Billy Lomnicki is going to the 50 
year reunion with me. I told him about the reunion and he offered to share the even-
ing with me. Billy was class of 1963. I hope again that you are keeping in mind of 
also sharing the night with the class of 1964. No…I’m not nagging. 

Love Moe (Maureen Uss) 

Editor note… Got it and it is on line at the website...with 
several others. Not many have responded. Check out the 
website...still working on another presentation. 

love yah bob 

http://64.hixreunion.com/ 

http://64.hixreunion.com/


Would you please update my email address to 
(concealed).  I made this change after moving to Gree-
ley, Colorado following the death of my wife on Octo-
ber 17, 2013.  Thank you. 

Mike Heroy 1969. 

Thanks to Diana Urena from the class of 1961 for the following… 

 

Here is a great video that brings back a lot of good memories.  Hope you enjoy it al-
so.  Click on the bottom right-hand corner of the video to bring it up to full screen – and 
have your sound turned on.  It also has three parts for you to watch.   

 
http://biggeekdad.com/2013/01/the-best-of-times/ 

Disclaimer: All links have been 

visited by our staff and appear 

safe but please use caution, anti-

virus and common sense when vis-

iting any links on the web. 

Jim Rubins & Jim Schmidt at San Francisco Giant game in April of 2014 

http://biggeekdad.com/2013/01/the-best-of-times/


I no longer receive notification of the newsletter 

publication.  Please confirm my email address as 

(concealed).  

Thank you 

Pat Kelly Bruno 1960 
Editor note…anyone wishing to get in touch with 

Pat, send a note to editors@hixnews.com 

And we can hook you up. 

Hi HixNews, 

I’m a 1957 graduate of HHS. I used to receive the news letter but we changed services along with our 

email address  and It’s been a long time since I’ve read about Hicksville and the alumni. 

I watch The LI Medium and get to see Theresa’s dad Nick occasionally I went to school with him..and 

couldn’t believe his daughter was the medium ..I lived on Park Ave only blocks from where they 

lived ..amazing. 

Chris Anderson just emailed me your address so If you can please put me back on the email list .. I miss 

reading about what’s going on at HHS. 

Sincerely, 

Lizz Munkel Lester 1957 

PS…If there is a charge just let me know 

Mike Heroy from the class of 1969 has a new email 

address. Anyone desiring to contact Mike, please send 

a note to editors@hixnews.com and we will make the 

connection. 

Lizz 

The newsletter is always available at our website. We don't send the newsletter to anyone. 

We notify our subscribers that the newest version is posted to the internet. Paste the following to your fa-
vorites and you can access anytime 

http://hixnews.com 

Please let me know you were successful. 

Thanks 

buffalo bob casale 

mailto:editors@hixnews.com
mailto:editors@hixnews.com
http://hixnews.com


Dear HixNews 

Thank you very much. Nice to be remembered! 

Bob Uhlich 1957 

Disclaimer: All links have been 

visited by our staff and appear 

safe but please use caution, anti-

virus and common sense when vis-

iting any links on the web. 

If you can relate to this you have joined the "geezer" gang.  It 
is a good look back at how it used to be. And I am a geezer 
and I can relate to it. Enjoy! 

   

https://www.youtube.com/v/J55S38xwxnQ 

Dear HixNews 

Thank you for the cute card. We 

enjoyed it and we do appreciate 

your remembering us on our 56th! 

Tom & Carole Kiever Ohliger 1957 

Kathleen Donovan & Lou Agiesta 1958 

https://www.youtube.com/v/J55S38xwxnQ


Nancy Neglia Martirano 1959 

Thanks you for the card and thinking of us. It was much appreciated. 

Bob; you are super…this is Bob and my 54th anniversary. 

Alberta Hunt & Bob Bolettieri 1959 

Some Phenomenal Photos from National 
Geographic…thanks Art Lembke! 

http://www.lovethesepics.com/2012/08/49-
phenomenal-photo-captures-from-national-
geographic-traveler-photography-contest/ 

and this one, too… 

https://www.youtube.com/v/J55S38xwxnQ 

Disclaimer: All links have been visited by our staff 

and appear safe but please use caution, anti-virus 

and common sense when visiting any links on the 

web. 

Eileen Walter & Tony Toscano 1959 

Roe Marchese Genovese 1961 

http://www.lovethesepics.com/2012/08/49-phenomenal-photo-captures-from-national-geographic-traveler-photography-contest/
http://www.lovethesepics.com/2012/08/49-phenomenal-photo-captures-from-national-geographic-traveler-photography-contest/
http://www.lovethesepics.com/2012/08/49-phenomenal-photo-captures-from-national-geographic-traveler-photography-contest/
https://www.youtube.com/v/J55S38xwxnQ


Dear HixNews 

Thanks so much for the lovely birthday card. A Happy Easter 
to all. 

Anne Marie Romano Petrilli 1961 

Thank you for the hilarious card and for think-
ing of me. It was very much appreciated. 

Pat Bilancia Posillico 1962 

Thank you for the happy card! And your good wishes. John and 
me, we are spending the weekend in Myrtle Beach…it is our 49th. 

Barbara Dibella Dowd & John 1962 



Dear Bob and the staff at HixNews 

Thanks so much for thinking of me on my birthday and for the hard work 
that goes into the newsletter each month. I always look forward to reading 
about Hicksville friends. 

Steve Weinblatt 1962 

Dear HixNews 

Thank you for the card and thinking of me. It was much appreciated. Our 1963 Fifty 
Year Reunion was a huge success thanks to Elliot Gorlin. It was great meeting up with 
old school friends you haven’t seen in 50 years. For the most part, personalities hadn’t 
changed! 

Vic Matuza 1963 

Dear gang at HixNews 

We are still “nuts” about each other! 

John & Audrey Diers 1963  & the Diers 
best friend 



Hi Bob 

Thanks to you and the gang at HixNews for remem-
bering my birthday. You guys are doing a great job. 

Love the newsletter. 

Charlie Brooks 1965               

Thanks again for the birthday card. 

Frank Koziuk 1967 

Barbara Shores Moore a friend of the class of 1965 

Jack Platt 1964 
Sandi Brindisi 1966 

Charlie Brooks 1965 & Charlie and Lorrie 

Peggy Werner Petrone 1966 



Hi everyone, 

You do such a wonderful job on the newsletter and remembering everyone’s birth-

days too...but I think I got lost in the cracks. My 65th birthday was on the 28th. I look 

forward to hearing from you, but you forgot me this year.  The reason I needed it was 

because I lost my husband, Richie of 45 yrs. in February. 

By the way...I tried to friend Val on Face Book, but did not hear from her. Could you 

give her the message? 

Joyce Thorburn Jurgensen 1967 

Editor note…we sent a belated card. Sorry we forgot! 

Patricia Moore Smith 1969 

Joanne Tracy & Ken Arnold 1967 

Richard Cluxton 1968 

Jack Platt 1969 
Carl Chris Calma 1976 



Thank you for the Anniversary card. We appreciate the nice gesture. 

Debbie Fisher & Don Dowdell 1973 

Disclaimer: All links have been visited by our staff and 

appear safe but please use caution, anti-virus and com-

mon sense when visiting any links on the web. 

This submitted by David Teitel 

…a set of 100 quick movie clips in 10 minutes is pretty cool. Some of The "best and most memorable 

lines ever." 

Once you start, you can't stop watching. 

 

http://www.youtube.com/embed/594Oxq4c0XA?feature=player_embedded%20 

Naomi Groont Doudera 1973 

Sheldon Rudowsky 1974 

Peter & Colleen Sluder 1977 

http://www.youtube.com/embed/594Oxq4c0XA?feature=player_embedded%20


Dear HixNews 

If we find someone how do we contact the 

person looking for the person??  

Thanks 

Pat Appelman Levitin 1962 

VINEGAR 

1. Freshen up the fridge. Clean the shelves and walls with a solution of half water and half vinegar. 

2. Brighten coffee cups and teacups. Gently scrub stains with equal parts vinegar and salt (or baking soda). 

3. Eliminate odors. Swab plastic containers with a cloth dampened with vinegar. 

4. Kill bathroom germs. Spray full-strength vinegar around the sink and tub. Wipe clean with a damp cloth. 

5. Save a garment. To remove light scorch marks on fabrics, rub gently with vinegar. Wipe with a clean 

cloth. This technique also works on antiperspirant stains. 

6. Tidy up a toilet. Pour a cup or more of diluted white distilled vinegar into the bowl. Let sit several hours 

or overnight. Scrub well with a toilet brush and flush. 

7. Lose the carpet stain. Make a paste of 2 tablespoons white distilled vinegar and ¼ cup salt or baking soda. 

Rub into the stain and let dry. Vacuum the residue the next day. (Always test an out-of-sight part of the car-

pet first.) 

8. Renew paint brushes. To remove old paint, place brushes in a pot with vinegar. Soak for an hour, then 

turn on the stove and bring the vinegar to a simmer. Drain and rinse clean. 

9. Wipe off a dirty faucet. To get rid of lime buildup, make a paste of 1 teaspoon vinegar and 2 tablespoons 

salt. Apply to sink fixtures and rub with a cloth. 

10. Stop static cling. Add ½ cup of white distilled vinegar to your wash cycle. The acid reduces static and 

keeps dryer lint from sticking to your clothes. 

Dear Pat 

Just tell the person you find that someone is look-

ing for them. If the person you find wants to con-

tact the person looking for them, let us know and 

we will make the connection. 

Henry 



A friend recently said to me, "it's too bad you never had a chance at retiring in your home in the Po-
conos Mountains of Pennsylvania" This is a home that was built for weekend enjoyment away from 
New York and would eventually be our retirement house. This, too, was before my wife Joyce Gabriel-
sen Casale was diagnosed with Alzheimers. 

Joyce contacted an architect in 1988 who lived nearby to the community we settled in, Towamensing 
Trails in Albrightsville. She had this design in her mind and together they came up with a magnificent 
home. The entire project was Joyce's baby starting with the selection of material that would be used in 
construction. Her selection of faucets and fixtures were high quality. Joyce decided to paint the interior 
of the house with only one color, a creamy white. The carpet in the entire house was a Berber that was a 
grayish color. The tile work in the bathrooms, kitchen and foyer was her design. The installer was Tom 
Ofenloch, a graduate of Hicksville High and retired from Hicksville Water. It took almost a week to 
complete the work. 

Joyce moved there permanently and at least had from 2000 to 2005 to enjoy living in her dream house. 
She loved the comfort and then came the diagnosis. She needed full time care but I was still working. 
The only solution was for her to move to Augusta, Georgia where our daughter Dawn was living. Dawn 
would become her caregiver. It pained me to sell the Poconos House. Ces't La Vie. 

Thought I would share some of the memories with her friends whom she cherished. 

Love yah 

Buffalo Bob Casale 

  

Berryman Lane 

http://youtu.be/2wQGg1NPhrQ 

HOMEMADE MOSQUITO TRAP: 
Items needed: 
1 cup of water  
1/4 cup of brown sugar 
1 gram of yeast 
1 2-liter bottle 

HOW: 
1. Cut the plastic bottle in half. 
2. Mix brown sugar with hot water. Let cool. When cold, pour in the bottom half of the bottle. 
3. Add the yeast. No need to mix. It creates carbon 
dioxide, which attracts mosquitoes. 
4. Place the funnel part, upside down, into the other 
half of the bottle, taping them together if desired. 
5. Wrap the bottle with something black, leaving the 
top uncovered, and place it outside in an area away 
from your normal gathering area. (Mosquitoes are also 
drawn to the color black.) 

Change the solution every 2 weeks for continuous 
control. 

http://youtu.be/2wQGg1NPhrQ


Richard Keliher 1964 

OVEN BAKED SMORES  
 
The Joy and Decadence of Smores indoors! 
Ingredients: 
2 pkgs. Crescent rolls 
Large Hershey bar (or other milk chocolate 
bar) 
Bag of large marshmallows 
8 squares of graham crackers, crushed 
2 Tbsp. melted butter 
Cupcake liners 
Directions: 
Heat oven to 375 
Put cupcake liners in muffin pan. 
Crush graham crackers ahead of time and place 
in a shallow bowl or dish. 
Melt butter, and set aside. Open up each cres-
cent roll and place a piece of chocolate and a marshmallow at the large end. Roll up carefully, making 
sure 
that all of the edges are pinched shut, and that no chocolate or marshmallow 
is showing through. Brush rolls with melted butter, then roll into the graham 
cracker crumbs. Cover completely. Place in individual cupcake liners. Bake for 
10 minutes. Cool completely before serving!! Inside is very hot. 
These can also be cooked on a covered outdoor grill for about 10 to 12 minutes!  



Class of 1964 

Attached is a list of those who have passed too early in their lives. The list we have is tiny and based on the pre-
vious 50 year reunions, there are probably many more to add to the list. Please review the list and let me know 
of others you know who have entered the Kingdom of Heaven...you might even include those who took a seri-
ous detour. 

Thanks 

Buffalo Bob Casale 

IN MEMORIAM 

Class of 1964 

 Altman, Jeffrey Lorper, Linda   (Alfani) 

Blust, Stuart  (June 2007) Maynard, Diane 

Chicco, Onofrio McHugh, Donald 

Fargano, April  (Kozak) (May 2012) Menzies, Howie (2008) 

Fruedden, Volkert (Fred) O’Brien, Stephen (2014)  

Giannelli, Allan Robert (Vietnam, Sept 14, 1968) Plonski, Robert 

Goldmacher, Eddie Polsenski, Mildred (2012) 

Guastella, Lawrence Rocco, Linda  (January 2014) 

Jacob, Kathleen   (Curtin-Antoniades) 
 

Samberg, Michael 

Kofahl, Robert Scanlan, Maureen 

Levine, Ken Sollod, Bruce  (1962) 



I've been looking at "Bruce Solid" for years. I'm almost certain that my year-
book says his name was "Bruce Solod." If this is correct, now would be a good 
time to correct the spelling.  

Bill Mehlman 1964 

p.s. Steven O'Brien died recently. 

p.s. it's actually Sollod 

Bob, you have Bruce Solod misspelled as SOLID in your In Memoriam list. 

Larry Senn 1964  

Thanks...will make the change. Buffalo Bob Casale 



Hey Bob 

Ed was my older brother. Ed passed August 1, 1994, a victim of Pancreatic & Liver cancer. There's a Scholar-
ship established at Albany State in his name for kids that are pursuing a career in human resources. I don’t 
maintain contact with his widow so don't have much else to contribute. They had 2 children, first Amy and then 
Adam. Eddie was a very quiet good guy who really took pride in being a good husband and father   He de-
served a better fate than the hand he was dealt! 

Thanks 

Bruce Goldmacher 

A note sent to Bruce Goldmacher from the class of 1967… 

Bruce 

I'm helping the class of 1964 with the 50 year reunion they will hold in September. In compiling lists, I found 

out that Ed Goldmacher passed awhile back. Are you related to Ed? If so, can you provide an obit or give me 

some background information concerning his death. \ 

Thanks 

Appreciate whatever you can do. 

Buffalo Bob Casale 

HixNews 

Bruce 

Thanks for your help. I searched for an obituary but couldn't find one. Thought you'd like to see a note I got 

from Larry Senn who was a classmate of your brother. (the note was the original entry shown above from Lar-

ry). 

Thanks 

Bob 

Bob 

Wow this is kinda neat. As I remember it, Ed was tight with Steve Whitehead or white something ??? ( his dad 
owned Andrews Clothing store in the Gertz shopping plaza). A Lester something who went to Buff State. 

Bruce 



Bruce 

I just went to the 1964 yearbook 

and found Steven Whitehill. He's 

not on our mailing list. Gonna 

try to find him. 

Buffalo bob casale  

Please add my good friend Lawrence Guastella to 

the In Memoriam for the 

class of 1964. 

Thank You! 

Stephen O'Brien 1964 needs to be added. He 

died on January 30, 

2014.  

 

 

 

 

 

 
Bill Palmer 1964  

Pete Maiorino 1964 



April Fargano Kozak passed away in May, 2012 

Please add to the In Memoriam 

Thanks 

I added Linda Rocco who passed away 

Jan. 2014. 

Stu Blust also passed, but I don't know 

when. 

Hi Bob 

I would like to add 2 names to the In Memoriam 

list for the class of 1964.  Linda Rocco , Hicks-

ville resident, ex wife of Stu Blust passed  away 

Jan 28, 2014 from pulmonary fibrosis. Stu Blust 

also passed away a number of years ago (it was in 

2007). Don't know anymore details; perhaps you 

could find details from older brother, Steve. He 

graduated with my brother Bill in 1960. Both Lin-

da and Stu graduated in 1964. 

Thanks again for all your hard 

work. 

Lorraine Ramos Sullivan 

1964 

Lorraine Roby-Pomarico 

1964 

Pat Kozak Koch 



Dear Buffalo Bob 

Larry Obracanik called me on Sunday to tell me that our classmate Artie 

Clemenz passed away last week. He was home alone as 

Patty was in Rehab. Patty's sister didn't see Artie, who 

visited Patty daily, for two days. She went to his home 

and found him on the floor. He had fallen and died from 

the injury. 

Sorry to pass on sad news, but thought you should know. 

Bill Canham 

I am sad to report that Steven Fialkow, Class of 1960 

died on April 8 of complications of pneu-

monia.  He was my cousin.  Sorry, but I 

do not have any other details to report. 

Michael Ollins 1963 

Editor note…I had a call from Mary O’Shaughnessy 

yesterday to advise me. Thanks for forwarding the obit.  

Buffalo Bob 



The following is from Newsday  

ARTHUR D. CLEMENZ of Syosset, L.I., on April 24, 2014. Beloved husband 

of Patricia. Loving brother of Valerie and the late Herbert (Sonny). Cherished 

by his many nieces and nephews. A Memorial visitation to celebrate his life will 

be held at the Claude R. Boyd-Spencer Funeral Homes, 448 W. Main St, Baby-

lon Village, NY. Thursday, May 1st, 2014 from 5:00-9:30pm. Contributions to 

SAVES Inc. (Spay Alter Vaccinate Every Stray) 

 

 

 

 

Below was taken at the 2011 Fifty Year Reunion for class of 1961 

Larry Obracanik * Austin Bowles * Bill Canham * Richie Simpson * Artie Clemenz * Arnie Klingenberg 



I received a message from Norman Nichols class of 1952 that Jim 

Sawyer, class of 52 passed away, I do not have details but perhaps 

you could contact Norm and get them. 

Bob Birk 1952 

"A great soul serves everyone all the 

time.  A great soul never dies.  It brings  

us together again and again ." 

    - Maya Angelou 

Jim Sawyer class of 1952 passed away last summer. Any ideas why we seldom here from 

class of 1952? For your files my birthday is 3-22-34. I am living on Da-

taw Island South Carolina 29920 would love to hear from some of my 

classmates. Thank you 

Norm Nichols 1952 



Bob, 

This photo is from the 1964 senior prom, which somehow has survived the 

passage of the years. My date was Donna Lee Bain, a member of our class. I 

ran into her once in Hicksville, I believe in 1969, and she was then teaching in 

a middle school in Cohoes, NY, and married to another of our classmates, 

Greg Basso. That was the first and last post-graduation contact  I had with 

her. I hope you receive lots of bios. Although I won’t be able to attend to re-

union, I’m interested in learning what became of my classmates. Thanks 

again for the work you’re putting into this project! 

Bill Palmer 

Hi Bob 

I found another one of my old friends from the 
HHS class of '64, Robert Koren. Bob thinks he 
will be able to make the reunion.  Let's keep 
em' coming! 

Arnie Gould 



Check out the following... 

Hyperlink to 1964 Fifty Year Pre-Reunion Photos 

http://youtu.be/xYvmyVX7uks 

 

Hyperlink to Class of 1964 Popularity Poll 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EQFVzTknlZ4 

 

Hyperlink to Class of 1964 In Memoriam 
In Memoriam 

 

Hicksville New York Then and Now 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jacJ_v0ceuU 

 

Hyperlink to Class of 1964 Alumni Bios 
Alumni Bios 

 

Hyperlink to Class of 1964 Those Planning To Attend The Reunion 
Planning to Attend 

 

Hyperlink to Hicksville Vietnam War Era Memorial 
Hicksville Vietnam War Era Memorial 

Dear Class of 1964 

Go to the Reunion Website  http://64.hixreunion.com/  and check out the menu items. Not all have been opened but 
there are several that should be interesting. Still hope that some of you get involved and send information, email ad-
dresses, pictures from the prom, from the senior trip, from parties, etc. I would love to do a presentation that shows 
some of the good times you had in high school. 

Most important is the night of the reunion. I want lotsa pictures and hopefully many will have names with the faces. 
It would be great if one person could be assigned the task of taking a picture of each person who checks in at the re-
union. Tough times prevail when the night gets into full swing and many forget to take pictures. 

Thanks 

Warmest Regards 

buffalo bob casale 

Class of 1964 

Fifty Year Reunion 

http://youtu.be/xYvmyVX7uks
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=EQFVzTknlZ4
http://64.hixreunion.com/in_mem.htm
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=jacJ_v0ceuU
http://64.hixreunion.com/bios.htm
http://64.hixreunion.com/atten1.htm
http://64.hixreunion.com/Vietnam_memorial.htm
http://64.hixreunion.com/


In the popularity poll pictures you identify PEGGY Ingino with the wrong 
first name (Joan) in 2 of the 3 pictures you show. And in the In Memori-
am, you might want to check on the photo of Diane Maynard...the one you 
show may not be correct...just my 2 cents... 

Larry Senn Thanks for picking up on my errors and adding your 2 
cents. I'm changing everything this morning. 

I'll have to be more careful going forward. 

Regards 

bob 

p.s. I put Elaine Maynard instead of Diane 

Class of 1964 

Fifty Year Reunion 

In the people planning to attend the reunion you show a photo of Joan 
Lawlor Roehrig and mention next to her name...Rob...FYI Rob Roehrig is 
also a member of the class of 64 and his photo is available in the year-
book...2 cents more!!! 

Larry Senn Larry…I’m feeling “a day late and a dollar short.” I’m 
trying to fix this next “faux pas.” I’m sure with the help 
of Roger Whitaker, our webmaster, we can straighten 
this out. 

Regards Buffalo Bob 

In the In Memoriam, I was really shocked to see Ed Goldmacher's name...do you have any details on his 
passing?  Ed was the guy who greeted all of us on the PA System every morning with  "Good Morning Fac-
ulty and Fellow Students…please rise for the salute to the flag" followed by the daily announcements...Ed 
was a great guy who had a wonderful sense of humor which was evident every day in his announcements...I 
won't bother you again! 

Larry Senn 



Dear Bob, 

I spoke with representative of the principal today. We are going to do tour of high school 9am on Saturday 
morning, September 13th. From 10am onward, the whole Hicksville community plus different clubs within the 
school are running a carnival/fair event on the grounds of the high school that culminates with homecoming/
football game around 1pm/2pm that same day. Our classmates after tour can roam around school grounds taking 
in the different events going on there in the morning. We then can meet around noon at the Sweet Shop for 
lunch/ice cream malts then sit in stands with our customized Class of 1964 banner and watch Hicksville play 
MacArthur High School.  Around 4pm or so go to Gregory Museum and still have time to get back to Holiday 
Inn for reunion at 7pm.  

So far, we now have 14 paid attendees.  8 rooms booked at Holiday Inn, 12 rooms left. After they are gone, 
nearby Melville Marriot or Sheraton or Western Inn are our choices for those wanting a nearby room to stay in. 

Sincerely,  

John Maniec 

Class of 1964 

Fifty Year Reunion 

My maiden name was Sumrow! 

Kathy Sumrow  

Buffalo Bob 

Thanks you for doing this.  We're all excited, since 

someone else tried but failed.  I'm single, so my name 

hasn't changed.  I'm still Linda Rennie. 

Linda 

Dear Classmates Class of 1965 

I'm in the process of updating the HixNews roster because of a pending Fifty year reunion for the class of 

1965 next year. Can you please let me know your maiden name??? 

Kathleen Leo 

Linda Rennie 

Sandra Rinando 

Grace Robbins 

Sue Scott 

Kathy Sumrow 

 

Thanks  

Buffalo Bob Casale, HixNews 

http://hixnews.com 

Dear Buffalo Bob (my childhood hero) 

My maiden name was Hororwitz... 

Best wishes, Susan Scott  

http://hixnews.com


Dear Classmates 

David Rubin has been an editor of HixNews since May of 2011. He's the dude responsible for taking 

all the material provided each month and putting it into a PDF format that eventually goes to Roger 

Whitaker who posts the final product to the Newsletter section. We recently received the following 

note from David… 

So we are making an appeal to the readership for someone to consider taking on the responsibility of 

creating the PDF Newsletter page. Anyone interested, please send a note to the editors@hixnews.com 

Thanks 

Warm Regards 

The Gang at HixNews 

Hello all: 

Hope you are all well and enjoying the good weather! 

I’m sad to say that work is cutting more and more into my time at home. In this economy, 

you can’t turn away new jobs or work! But that is cutting into the time I can devote to the 

newsletter. In trying to keep a balance between all things, I’m afraid I’m going to have to 

take a break from the newsletter. Can you start a search for a replacement? I can provide 

a couple of more months. 

It has been a fun ride with some great people! I’ve enjoyed every month with you! 

All my best! 

David  

Hello Hixnews.  

Now that I am retired and taking care of the house and myself, all by myself, I hardly 

have time for sleep and bathroom. I might need to cut down on one of those just to get the 

things done that need to be done. Did I really ever get anything done around here when I 

had a full-time job. How did that happen? 

Good luck in your search.  

Jed Schaiman 1959 
Thanx for sharing, Jed. You do have your priorities. BTW, which 

is more important for you, sleep or bathroom? 

Your friend, 

Henry 

mailto:editors@hixnews.com


Sorry to hear about problems in Hicksville. Perhaps a quarterly news letter 

would be more manageable? I do enjoy your work. 

Bob Redmon 1963 

Thank You All 

It has been my privilege and honor to help out with the Newsletter for the past three years. Every 

“Thank You” meant a great deal to me and made the long hours worthwhile. Thank you, Kathy 

McDonald Corey for that special thanks this month  

Best of luck to Elliot Gorlin though I know he’ll do just fine. I can’t wait to see the changes he can 

bring! 

And thanks to all the Editors of the Newsletter. A better group of supporting, caring people you will 

never find. If any of you find yourselves in South Florida, please look me up and the beers are on me! 

See you all later! 

David Rubin ‘82 

Bob, though I don't know David, I'd appreciate it if you would send him my 

thanks for all he's done for us.  

Thanks 

Kathy McDonald Corey 1960 

Editor note…Elliot Gorlin from the class of 1963 has accepted 

the challenge and will take over the reins beginning with the July 

issue. Thank you Elliot. 


